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Think about what you did to get to school this morning – you woke up (probably used a phone alarm), you 
turned on a light or a kettle or toaster (using electricity), you walked/cycled/drove or got public transport to 
school – all of these actions would not be possible without an individual at some point in the past working in a 
STEM job to make these happen. In simple terms, our lives would not be possible the way we know them 
without STEM. 

However, as much as STEM has had more focus in recent years and extra funding from the Government etc, the 
statistics are still worrying. Only 27% of all STEM jobs were held by women in 2020. Why is it that girls are not 
encouraged to become engineers, programmers or architects? I was so pleased when one of last year’s Year 6 
pupils dropped by at the school gate the other day and told me that her favourite job in Secondary school was 
Engineering! We should be promoting all of our children, girls and boys, to careers in STEM if this is what they 
are interested in. 

So on Thursday, we had a special day off the normal school timetable and all turned our hands to becoming 
STEM professionals for the day. And wow what a fun day it was! The children all loved the activities and enjoyed 
turning their hands to being coders, architects, developers, programmers, logical thinkers – the list goes on! 

We had micro-bits being programmed, mini cars being controlled using a computer (no remote in sight!), 
architectural building online, algorithms being deciphered and used to create pictures – your children were 
experts at it all! 

My favourite moment of the entire day was when I was shown a video of a group of Year 6 children who had 
seen a picture of how to programme a micro-bit to play a game. They didn’t watch a tutorial or have step by step 
instructions, they just saw a single picture. This group of Year 6’s displayed amazing perseverance and our school 
values, and taught themselves how to code this game and they ended up playing rock, paper, scissors on their 
micro-bits! Even we, as teachers, still have no clue how they achieved this! 

Imagine if in 10-15 years from now, one of our Flora Gardens pupils will be the one to enable space travel to 
Mars or create the next invention that benefits our lives for good? 

So I leave you with this final thought from arguably the most famous STEM individual of our time, Stephen 
Hawking, 

“Remember to look up at the stars and not down at your feet” – dream big Flora Gardens and thank you for an 
amazing STEM Day! 

 

Well we have had the most exciting end to our half term 
here at school this week! On Thursday we had a special 
event called STEM Day and the entire school took part, 
from Nursery up to Year 6. 

So what is STEM and why is it important to us and our lives? 
STEM stands for Science, Technology, Engineering and 
Maths. These are subjects which we all know and are 
taught across Primary and Secondary schools across the 
world. But why are they so essential? 
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Value Award Winners 
 

Nursery  
 Zalman & Adam 

Reception  
 Francisco 

Year 1  
Victor, Mariya & Marina 

Year 2  
 Maleek & Syon 

Year 3  
 Alaa and Ianis 

Year 4  
Whole Class 

Year 5 
 Kaidon 
Year 6  
Suhaila 

PE  
Karmani & Nadine 

Spanish 
Pash’a Y4 

Music  
Year 1 

 
 

Well done 

Year 5's collaborative Harry Potter picture in the 
style of Chuck Close. They all had a square to fill in 
and then when fitted together it made Harry. 

Nursery have been reading lots 
of stories this week and they had 
the pleasure of Year 6 pupils 
Iman, Samia and Jana, reading to 
them.  The class absolutely loved 
it! 

A potion to freeze 
 

Have you ever had a friend who will not 
stop talking? Have you ever wanted to 
try magic?  Well, you can learn a spell 
that will make a potion so you can 
freeze them. 
Follow these simple steps and you can 
change your life! 
Ingredients: 
You will need these ingredients to make 
this potion: 

 300ml of water from the Frozen 
Wizard 

 An ice tail from the ice-dragon 
from the cracked dimension 

 An ice pot from the ice-chief 
 an ice spoon from the ice-chief 
 Frozen meat 
 Frozen air (can find in winter 

only) 

Method: 

 Firstly, you need to grab the pot 
and cut the meat into tiny pieces 
and put them in the pot. 

 Next, pour 200ml of water into 
the pot and stir with the wooden 
spoon. 

 After, grab the tail and put it into 
the pot. 

 Then, carefully grab the frozen 
air and gently put it in the water. 

 Finally, add the last bit of water 
and stir with the frozen spoon. 

Now you can freeze annoying people, 
but be careful not to spill any onto your 
hands or you will be frozen! 
Have fun with your magic potion! 
 

by Kaidon Y5 



Head: A S Naismith      28 May 2021 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 

Have a good half term. 
 

Year 1 

Writing fact 

files on foxes! 

 

Nursery Applications 
 

We are now accepting 
Nursery applications for 
September 2021.  If your 
child was born between 
1st September 2017 – 
31st August 2018 you will be 
entitled to a minimum of 15 
hours per week for free, and 
possibly 30 hours if you 
meet the criteria.  Please 
email Miss O’Donnell 
at admissions@fgschool.uk   
to request an application 
form or for more 
information.   
  

 

In Reception we 

have had a great 

week of learning. 

In topic we have 

been learning 

about dentists 

and have explored 

different 

equipment they 

use, and we also 

learnt how to 

brush our teeth 

properly!  

In Maths, we have 

been learning 

about money and 

set up our own 

shop to buy lots 

of different items. 

 
We celebrated National Biscuit Day 
today with a delicious selection of 
homemade biscuits and cookies 
made by our kitchen staff.  
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